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‘do you remember the 
moment you knew you 
couldn’t get out?’





in the stairwell of his 
south-london building, 
cedric is confronted by 
a mysterious lady who 
promises to rid him of 
his fear of small spaces 
with an unassuming lit-
tle black matchbox.
‘you can trick that 
scared, little child in 
your head into not being 
afraid,’ she tells him. 
‘You’ve just got to start 
small. So small even i 
can’t fit.’



set within a london tow-
er block, this psycho-
logical horror explores 
one of the most common 
fears:
CLAUSTROPHOBIA.



An estimated 10% of the 
UK population is affect-
ed by claustrophobia.
The fear Cedric feels 
when entrapped in a 
small space is akin to 
drowning in a vast body 
of tumultuous water 
without a life jacket. 





This film will be a claus-
trophobic thrill ride 
only enhanced by the 
4:3 aspect ratio and the 
monochromatic colour 
grade.



The 4:3 aspect ratio 
will be a powerful tool 
for creating a sense of 
claustrophobia by limit-
ing the amount of visual 
information creating a 
more compressed and 
cramped viewing expe-
rience and helping to 
immerse viewers in a 
world of confinement 
and restriction.



A monochromatic color 
palette will create a 
stark, contrasted image 
with deep shadows and 
bright highlights. The 
lack of color will con-
tribute to the feeling 
of austerity and bleak-
ness, which can en-
hance the sense of being 
trapped or confined.





characters 1.2.3.



1

CEDRIC  (30 S)
being over 6ft tall with 
broad shoulders, cedric 
can’t help but take up 
space. every ceiling and 
wall closes in on him, 
and his chest is always 
tight.
having recently moved 
into a new apartment on 
the 16th floor, the lift is 
a no-go zone, but cedric 
will soon learn the dev-
il you know is better 
than the devil you don’t.



2

young CEDRIC  (6)
A fleeting moment of 
parental punishment 
turned into a lifetime 
of torment for Cedric 
when his mother locked 
him in the trunk of her 
car - a trauma that left 
him paralysed by fear, 
unable to escape the 
suffocating grip of his 
own mind.



3

THE  LADY  (70 S)
The lady from the tow-
er block is a master 
manipulator, using her 
seemingly kind nature 
to trick unsuspecting 
victims into facing their 
fears, all for the sake 
of adding to her collec-
tion of souls. Her eerie 
eyes and sinister intent 
belie her advanced age 
and gentle voice, mak-
ing her a chilling figure 
to encounter.





LOCATIONS 1.2.3.4.



1

Entering the cold, mon-
ochromatic foyer of the 
apartment building, the 
sense of dreary isola-
tion is almost palpable, 
as the stark, colorless 
walls and functional 
design seem to drain all 
life and warmth from 
the surroundings.

LOCATION  RECCE



2

As cedric reluctantly 
steps into the small, 
coffin-shaped steel el-
evator, his heart pound-
ing with fear, the tight 
confines and stark de-
sign amplify the sense 
of entrapment, leaving 
us desperately counting 
the agonizing seconds 
until the door finally 
opens.

LOCATION  RECCE



3

As cedric climbs the 
bleak and industrial 
concrete staircase, a 
chance meeting with 
a new neighbour un-
expectedly alters the 
course of his life, the 
stark surroundings 
emphasizing the impor-
tance of the moment and 
heightening the tension 
of the scene.

LOCATION  RECCE



4

Trapped in the dark, 
confined space of the 
car trunk, a child’s des-
perate struggle to free 
themselves becomes a 
harrowing race against 
time, as the empty park-
ing lot amplifies their 
sense of isolation and 
vulnerability, and the 
muffled sounds of the 
world outside offer 
only the faintest glim-
mers of hope for escape.

LOCATION  RECCE



LOCATION  RECCE



LOCATION  RECCE



LOCATION  RECCE



LOCATION  RECCE



LOCATION  RECCE
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